
Behind the Principal’s Desk

Last Newsletter of the Term 
It’s hard to believe we are already wrapping up another busy and exciting term!

Perhaps the most talked-about highlight this fortnight has been the introduction of
our new lunch ordering system from the Rusty Horse Café, which started on

Wednesday.
Unbeknownst to me at the time, our senior students had already been hatching a

plan to bring hot food options to school—a wonderful idea that stemmed from
discussions at their recent Leadership Summit. The summit focused on

empowering student voice and exploring practical ways students could make a
difference in their school community.

Coincidentally, Nat from the Rusty Horse also approached me with the idea of
offering weekly lunches, and everything 
aligned perfectly. With many requirements
 involved in running a formal school 
canteen, this partnership has allowed us 
to trial something manageable and 
meaningful. We're incredibly grateful to 
Nat for her initiative and support in 
bringing this to life so quickly.
Building on this idea, Aminah and I have
 been exploring the possibility of adding a 
small selection of packaged snacks, such 
as ice creams and treats, for purchase. 
Aminah is very enthusiastic about taking 
a leadership role in coordinating this. We'll
 keep families updated as the idea
 develops.
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On Wednesday 18th June, we travelled to Quandialla Hall to experience the
musical talents of Musica Viva. The performance was both entertaining and

educational, immersing students in a musical wonderland while teaching them
the value of history and what we can learn from the past.



In our last newsletter, I mentioned our students’ partnership with Quandialla for the
Young Small Schools Debating Day. I'm delighted to report that they did an

outstanding job! Despite the challenges of limited preparation time and relying on
online coordination, all students confidently delivered their speeches. They

debated the negative side of two engaging topics—uniforms should be optional and
children should get paid for chores—and proudly placed 4th overall. A big thank you

to Murringo for organising such a rewarding day.



On Friday 27th, we were invited to Maimuru for the Moves and Grooves Disco—
and what a day it was! The students danced their hearts out, participated in
well-run games, and brought home a few prizes along the way. It was a joyful

day that left everyone smiling.





PRINCIPALS REPORT CONTINUED

Students return for Term
3

Tuesday  Friday

End of Term 204

Friday

Quandialla 25

WEEK 10, Term 2 and Week 1 Term 3 EVENTS 

Student reports will be coming home this week. We encourage all families to make a
time to meet with your child’s teacher to discuss the report and your child’s

progress. These conversations are valuable in supporting student learning and
growth.

A reminder that our end-of-term assembly will be held on Thursday 3rd July at
10:30am. All families and community members are warmly invited to attend and

help us celebrate the students' achievements this term.

As we approach the end of term, a reminder that the last day of school is Friday 4th
July. I wish all families a safe and restful holiday. I encourage our students to enjoy
time outdoors, explore their surroundings, and keep up with their reading—so we

return next term ready to learn.

Upcoming Dates: Term 3

22

6
Tuesday 22nd July Tuesday 5  Augustth

We would also like to say a
massive Happy Birthday to

Mrs Anderson!
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